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Re: Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board Decision - UR Energy

Dear Minister Prentice:

We would like to express our concern with the recommendation of the Mackenzie Vailey
Environmental Impact Review Board (MVEIRB) dated May 7, 2007 regarding the issuance of a land use
permit to UR Energy to enable them to conduct a modest grassroots exploration program in the
Screech Lake area of the NWT. Bayswater Uranium will be serlously affected by this decision since we
are the largest landholder in the area with the sub-surface rights to over 11,000 square km of land.
Just over one half of this land is within the Upper Thelon watershed that is affected by this decision.
Our planned 2007 program with a budget of $6.8 million is now in doubt as a decision to not grant UR
Energy’s permit will likely mean that our land use permit applications will likely not be approved. The
rationale behind the Board’s recommendation is such that it appears likely that no mineral exploration
activities within the southeast NWT will be possible.

Bayswater’s senior management and technical staff have had considerable experience in the NWT and
Nunavut, and we are cognizant of our obligations to carry out our exploration programs in such a way
that benefits to northern communities and businesses are maximized while ensuring that the
environment is respected. We feel there is significant potential for uranium and diamond deposits in
the Thelon Basin, and that exploration activities would enhance the ability of the First Nations of the
Akaltcho to not only continue with their traditional lifestyle, but provide employment and other
economic benefits.
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In summary, we would urge you to give serious consideration to the ramifications should the MVEIRB’s
recommendations be upheld.

President and

Cc:  Mike Vaydik, NWT & Nunavut Chamber of Mines
Gordon Peeling, Mining Association of Canada
Tony Andrews, Prospectors and Developers Association of Canada
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From: GML Minerals Consulting Ltd/&dt/{ w A7 (J&J/Wuﬂ/l Ccorer.
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e-mail: gmiminerals@shaw.ca
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